
October 4, 2011 
 
 

Present: Mayor:  Annie Mae Wilson  
  Aldermen: Lisa Shook 
    Houston Sanders 
    Allen Lee 
    Bernard Taylor 
    Russell Wilson 
Also present: Galon Shumaker, Water Operator Jeff Shook 
  Lori Bell, Board Attorney  Bobby Rayburn 
  Mrs. Wessie Gee   Jerry Yates 

 
 Be it remembered the Mayor and Board of Aldermen of the Town of Carrollton was 
in session on Tuesday, October 4, 2011, 6:30 p.m.   
 
 A motion was made by Alderman Taylor, duly seconded by Alderman Lee and  
approved the amended agenda.  The minutes of the September meeting were approved with 
corrections on a motion by Alderman Lee, seconded by Alderman Shook. 

 
Galon Shumaker, Water Operator, gave a report to the Board on the water system.  

He stated he would be marking the water line on Hwy 82 since the phone company is laying 
new lines from Greenville to Columbus. 

 
Under old business it was reported that Tommy Long has not finished his work and 

has not been in touch with Mr. Spradling. 
 

 Mrs. Wessie Gee appeared before the board asking for help in solving the problem of 
how people turn in and out on the side of her street onto Jackson Street.  Board members 
stated they would look at it with her and try to come up with a solution. 

 
Jerry Yates appeared before the Board stating he was buying a machine that would 

get the leaves out of the ditches. He stated he would be willing to do this during the winter 
months for the Town for approximately $800.00 per month. He stated he could also clean out 
the ditches and drains.  Alderman Taylor asked that Mr. Yates give a written proposal to the 
board and it would be taken under advisement. 

 
Alderman Taylor asked that it be made a part of the minutes that the Fire Department 

brought their trucks and washed the streets down before the pilgrimage.  He further stated 
that he felt because the firemen were not paid employees that the towns should go together 
and have a “Thank You for What you Do Dinner”  This expense would come from 
contributions of the Board Members.  Alderman Taylor is to talk with N. Carrollton and the 
fire department come up with a date for this dinner the early part of November. 

 
Alderman Taylor also gave a report on the Pilgrimage, stating it was very successful 

and that 322 tickets had been sold.   
 
Alderman Taylor also asked if the Town had an inventory of their furniture and 

fixtures.  He was told we do not.  He stated it was a state law and he felt that we should do 
this as soon as possible.   

 
The Board Clerk asked if the Board wanted to advertise for a member of the CLG 

board since Anne Stokes has resigned.  She was told to advertise this position in the 
Conservative on for three weeks and then accept application until the day of the next 
scheduled board meeting. 

 
The Board Clerk also presented final revision on the 2010-2011 budgets for the 

Boards approval.  A motion was made by Alderman Taylor, seconded by Alderman Lee and 
approved these revisions. 
 
 Alderman Sanders made a motion, seconded by Alderman Shook and approved to 
pay bills as read. 
 



 There being no further business to come before the Board a motion was made by 
Alderman Sanders, duly seconded by Alderman Wilson and approved to adjourn until 
Tuesday, November 1, 2011, at 6:30 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
___________________________  ____________________________ 
Linda McGregor, Clerk   Annie Mae Wilson, Mayor 
 
 
 


